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Highland Neighborhood Association annual meeting June 23, 2014
Location: Fitchburg Senior Center
With proxies and actual attendance there was representation from 50 lots.  (15 in attendance with 35 proxies)
Steve Streck called the meeting to order at 7:05p.m.  

1.  Opening Comments/Introductions - The new Board members introduced themselves:  Kim Lobdell and Thad Schumacher.  Kim is the Chair of the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) for Highlands of Seminole Neighborhood Association (HSNA).  She is a civil engineer at her firm, KL Engineering, in Fitchburg.  Thad has volunteered to be the HSNA Treasurer.  He is a pharmacist and owns Hometown Pharmacy, in Fitchburg.  

2.  Summary of Board Activities in the Past Year - Steve recapped the past year.  He explained that the Stormwater Ponds on Chapel Valley Rd and McKee are owned and maintained by HSNA.  Fitchburg has asked HSNA to clear out vegetation around the inflows and outflows of both ponds.  He also mentioned at some point the ponds will need to be dredged.

Steve explained that Terri Regner, former HSNA Board Secretary, will continue to maintain the HSNA website but is no longer available to attend Board meetings and therefore cannot continue as Secretary.  Steve mentioned that vacancy and another Board vacancy and asked members to consider serving on the Board.

Steve mentioned that the Board continues to work through the Association dues mess inherited from Dave Roark.  As decided at a previous HSNA Annual Meeting, the Board has pursued collection in court, and HSNA always wins those suits, at very little cost to HSNA except for Board members’ time.  The Court awards $100 attorney fees, which covers most, but not all of the outside attorney's fee.  Steve explained that some members still refuse to pay annual dues.  The Board has decided to wait to pursue in Court until the amount owed exceeds $300.  Steve mentioned that HSNA lost some dues as a result of foreclosures.

3.  Report of Finances - John Benjamin, HSNA Treasurer until May 2014, handed out 2013 Profit and Loss Statement and explained selected items.  He explained Bad Debts are high as a result of his bookkeeping method when a property changes owners:  the previous owner’s balance is written off to Bad Debts, and the payment from the new owner is recorded as Dues Income.  He explained that large balances in the HSNA are transferred to a savings account at the end of the year.  (No Balance Sheet was handed out.)


Thad, current Treasurer, mentioned the Total Reserve is approximately $86,000, of which ~$55,000 is in a savings account.  

4.  Architectural Control Committee Presentation - Kim explained the purview of the ACC and said most of the complaints received from members concern Camper/RV parking, dogs barking and lawn maintenance.  Kim encouraged members to first try talking to their neighbors about concerns before contacting the Board.  She explained that Fitchburg has ordinances regarding lawn maintenance and can issue a citation for violations whereas the HSNA can only relay the concern.

Kim reminded members that ACC approval is needed to install a fence or deck, replace a roof or make any exterior changes to a house and to change landscaping.  Kim explained that generally the ACC doesn’t look for violators, rather responding to complaints.  She said ACC is following up on letters sent last Fall to members who had mailboxes/posts not in compliance with the HSNA Covenants.  Kim reminded members that mailbox replacement information is on HSNA website, and paint for the numbers on the crossbar is available from Steve Streck.  

Kim said the Board recently signed a 3 year contract with Barnes Inc. for maintenance of common spaces.  Kim recently met with the City’s engineer and Barnes concerning vegetation problems at the inflows and outflows on the Chapel Valley retention ponds.  The cost to remove the vegetation will be ~$5,000, and the work will begin as soon as there is some dry weather.  She said dredging of both ponds will be needed in 3 – 5 years and should cost ~$10,000.  She explained the City is responsible for the structural part of the retention ponds and may remove the grates over the culverts because they are impeding water flow.  Kim explained the area around the ponds is not mowed to the water’s edge to discourage geese, at the City's suggestion.

A member asked if the ponds and surrounding area could be donated to the Cit.  Steve answered that the City may not want them.  In addition, by owning that property, HSNA can insure it’s maintained in a manner flattering to the neighborhood.

Steve reported that the Block Captain Program has ended due to a lack of volunteers willing to be Block Captains.  

A member asked the percentage of members for whom the Board has email addresses.  Steve answered approximately 1/3.

5.  Election of New Board Members - There were no volunteers to fill the Board's 2 vacant positions.

6. Covenant Change for the Landscaping Easement along PD - Steve reported that approval from 2/3 of property owners had been received, and the Covenant change removing the obligation of HSNA to maintain the property north of the fence along PD has been completed.  HSNA still has an easement to go on that property to maintain the irrigation system.  He reminded attendees that association members voted overwhelmingly to keep the fence along PD, and as a result the HSNA will continue to maintain it.  He said the HSNA will likely abandon the sprinkler heads north of the fence, plant trees along the fence and reconfigure and expand sprinklers south of the fence to water the trees.  Then the gaps in the fence will be closed.  He explained that he received plenty of volunteers for the committee to plan the tree plantings.  He also clarified that property owners along the fence are free to landscape north of the fence. 

7.  Mailbox Enforcement - Steve explained that members at a previous Annual Meeting were very vocal about retaining mailbox compliance.  He mentioned that previous ACC members researched mailbox options and decided to keep the same supplier.

8.  Any Other Business - A request was made for HSNA to arrange for snow removal from the walkways between houses.  Steve said the Board would explore that possibility.

Chris Hill offered to help with special projects, like organizing the Neighborhood Garage Sale.  The suggestion was made to include information about the garage sale with the mailing of the annual Dues Statements. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:20p.m.
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